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	CTN Inc. 
Agenda

April 10th, 2013 1200 to 1300
CDPHE

4300 Cherry Creek Drive South

Denver, Colorado 80246


	Roll call of Board Members/

 Establishment of Quorum 
	Karen

	Introductions and Attendees
	All…attendees:  Lori McDonald, Mary Shelton, Karen Maciejko, Tina Gemelli, Peggy Berkey, Sherrie Peckham, Ann Shanahan, Phyllis Uribe, Dee Crump, Terri Faechterle, Tessa Henderson, Michelle Galles, Brandi Williams, Kristi Bregman, Craig Gravitz, Karin Whinery, Lori Kennard, Mary Esposito, Amanda Amsler, Tamara Hoxworth.
On the Phone:  Amy Carter, Nancy Frizell, Wendy Erickson, Heather Pruitt, Vicki Cooper-Sarna, Janine Pieterse, Judy Peel, Julie Wigton, Ginna Sanders, Julie Ramstetter, Connie Conour, Kimberlee King, Misty Sakala, Vikki Pope, Jodi Townsend, Lucinda Giblin, Helen Giron, Chad Seeburger, Kathleen Patterson, Tina Sommer, Martin Duffy, 

	Treasurer’s  Report
	Tamara is out sick so Treasurer’s report is delayed to next meeting

	Website
	Peggy will have more updates at our next meeting

	Agenda:

· Colorado Trauma Registry Updates


	Tamara Hoxworth, Grace Sandeno, All CTN members
Updating data base to merge with NTDB

Tamara Hoxworth asked the group if we wish to merge all fields with NTDB vs NTDB + what we currently collect.  Originally co-morbids and complications were decided within the mini group as absolutely would do the co-morbids and complications and then expanded into the possibility of merging all fields.

The group all agreed on co-morbid and complications.  Regarding all the fields:

Amy felt NTDB + Colorado fields would be appropriate.  Phyllis wanted to make sure we be aware that those trauma facilities who do not report to NTDB may have different fields and this could affect their trauma facilities.  Further discussion was that merging fields would allow for like comparisons (apples to apples vs apples to oranges).  Lori reminded the group that the NTDB collects much less data and would in fact be less data for data collection purposes.  Lori Kennard suggested it would be helpful to review section by section outside of co-morbid and complications.  The group agreed on revising comorbidities and complications, so will focus on that…Dee requested point by point comparison to be sent out by Tamara Hoxworth and her department identifying the different names of field, variations of field, and what are the differences?  There was discussion to keep triage data for Colorado as NTDB does not collect that.  

Focusing on Co-morbids and complications for today:  Discussion amongst group about history of some of these co morbid conditions and the utilization of it at a state level.  There is a request for a grid form report of NTDS vs Colorado.  Tamara will check with CDM to see if they already have a way to do that report.  Craig Gravitz, Karen W, Peggy Berkey, and Tamara Hoxworth will do a mini group to review registry variables. 
Question re:  Readmit criteria. Tamara Hoxworth would like to introduce a vehicle for aligning readmit (and other concerns) criteria facility to facility.  List serve vs periodic meeting vs google group.  Posting questions, give input, etc and also want to have a place on the state web site for a tab.  Group believes that a list serve idea is helpful and would require more research on.  In the meantime a Q & A document/Decisions document could be linked to the Colorado Trauma Website via a tab.  Any requests or questions could be emailed to Tamara Hoxworth at :   tamara.hoxworth@state.co.us


Discussion regarding monthly telephone meetings “Trauma Registry Meeting.”   The group would like to move forward with concerns or questions for the registry on an ongoing monthly basis.  

Question from Craig Gravitz regarding calling TCA use ABUSE and group agreed it should remain.

Dee brought examples of orange bands for the Pilot Program to give a visual to the CTN regarding what the EMS – Trauma base grouping project for Pueblo. Found there was a huge problem with data points not matching up between EMS and Trauma Base. Dee requests we notify her if her orange bands show up at any of our facilities.  

 


Teleconferencing number 218-862-6789 number and conf code 914468
Chair: Peggy Berkey – Sky Ridge Medical Center  

            Vice chair:  Tina Gemelli – North Suburban Medical Center  

Treasurer: Tamara Connell-   Littleton Adventist Hospital       

Secretary: Karen Masters – Lutheran Medical Center

Ex-officio: Tracy Lauzon –Medical Center of Aurora 
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